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Dear Colleague

Thank you to you and your staff for the data collected in January and February.  We are now receiving data from the majority of units but are aware of a few where the study materials sent to the paediatric co-ordinator in December seem not to have been distributed and the midwives seem unaware of the study. 

If you think this might apply to you could you please try to spread the word about the study within your hospital; the usefulness to all of us of the data we collect is dependent on its completeness.

At the same time the staff here in the Office are contacting centres where there seem to be problems to see if we can help. Our aim, as in 1995, remains to achieve 100% ascertainment of all extremely preterm births. 
Specific points about data collection
Labour Ward Log Returns
· Please make sure that on at least one of the sheets you send us you have written the name of your hospital – for example we have several cases where the hospital is put as SMH – this could stand for St Mary’s Hospital (there is more than one) or Stoke Mandeville Hospital and it’s tricky for us to know which is right!

· Can we remind you to send your log every month, even if you have no births to record. The Labour Ward Log is the key to the staff in the office knowing what completed forms to expect in due course.
The PN:E2 Form
· Q1-Q4 These items are important for us accurately to be able to classify the case

· Q3 Legal abortion: Please do not tick ‘yes’ unless the case has been registered as a Termination of Pregnancy under the Abortion Act  
· Q4 If you are returning the form at 28d because the baby is still alive please remember to tick ‘alive at 28d’ – we have had some forms back with nothing ticked at Q4 and it is not clear what is happening
· Q28 & Q29 – These two questions (date and gestational age at the first scan) are critical for determining the gestational age that we will use in the main analysis of study data, irrespective of what was considered to be the ‘working gestational age’ on Labour Ward. Please ensure that they are completed otherwise we will need to chase the data.
The CRF: New Forms!
· The CRF has been strengthened by adding questions at Q34a and Q34b about congenital malformations becoming apparent after admission to the neonatal Unit.

· The original version of the form was too well anonymised making tracing difficult; we have added Baby’s Surname, Baby’s First Name and Baby’s Date of Birth to assist with case identification. 

We will be sending all units new versions of the CRF form and encourage you to destroy all unused copies of the old version.
New Parent Leaflet 
It was pointed out by some of you that the leaflet  we distributed previously for parents who request information about the study was not suitable for those who already knew that they have an IUD or whose baby has died.  We have therefore produced an alternative version that has been approved by the MREC.   We are not planning to do a big print run of these or to distribute them routinely but if you need them please call the EPICure Office or send a fax and we’ll send them immediately.
Babies transferred without forms
As you know, the hope is that the PN:E2 is opened and completed on Labour Ward at birth and the CRF opened on admission to the Neonatal Unit. We realise that this is a challenge in situations when staff are short and there is an emergency transfer to another hospital soon after birth. As a consequence babies are arriving at receiving hospitals without forms. 
When this happens we would be grateful if you could contact the referring hospital and check that the baby has been entered on their Labour Ward Log and, if possible, retrieve any forms that have been started or encourage them to open and complete, as far as is possible, a PN:E2 and CRF and forward them to you. If this is quite impossible can you please contact us with the name of your hospital and the hospital of birth, the name and date of birth and we will generate a PN:E2 with an appropriate number and get it to you ASAP.
Unit Profile Study Forms

We will be dispatching the Unit Profile Study Forms at the end of March.  If you have any queries or concerns about this study, please contact Fiona Stacey (see EPICure Team Contact Details).

Monthly Reporting Sheet

You will shortly receive the first of a series of monthly reporting sheets to summarise activity and also to record the money you are owed for completed work.  Payment to units will be made in January 2007.
Transfer Notification Cards

Thank you to all those units who have been using the Transfer Notification Cards to notify us of transfers between units. We would like to encourage all units to use these cards when transferring babies.
EPICure Website
We are in still in the process of putting all the study documentation (available for download) on the EPICure Website soon and apologise for any inconvenience this may have caused.

Stationery Requests

Please give ample time for requesting stationery, especially when requesting PN:E2 forms.  In order for us to track where babies are coming from we print special bar-coded labels which specifically link to the hospital where the baby is born. These labels are printed in Leicester on a weekly basis so in reality we need 2 weeks to get the forms to you.
Use of Freepost Addresses

We are still getting queries about using Freepost Addresses.  To use the Freepost addresses FREEPOST EPICURE 2 (for mail to EPICure Study Office) and FREEPOST HISTOPATHOLOGY EPICURE 2  (for mail to Dr Helen Porter, Consultant Histopathologist in Leicester) all you have to do is stick one of the labels we have provided or simply write the Freepost address where you normally write the address and write NOTHING ELSE.  If you write out the full address and then put the Freepost Label where you usually put the stamp, as some of you are doing, it comes to us but you will probably be charged.

EPICure Team Contact Details

Kerrie Montoute, Research Manager

Tel:  020-8510-7829
Email: Kerrie.Montoute@homerton.nhs.uk 

Elizabeth Rushmer, Research Midwife

Tel: 020-8510-7037

Email: Elizabeth.Rushmer@homerton.nhs.uk
Fiona Stacey, Research Neonatal Sister

Tel: 020-8510-7854

Email: Fiona.Stacey@homerton.nhs.uk
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Please remember to





Fax the Labour Ward Sheets to the EPICure Office every month even if you have no births.





Use the correct Freepost 


labels when sending post:


FREEPOST EPICURE 2 for mail to EPICure Office FREEPOST HISTOPATHOLOGY EPICURE 2 for mail to Dr Helen Porter, at Leicester Royal Infirmary.





Request EPICure 2 Stationery well in advance if supplies are low.
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